LDEI 2016 Annual Conference

Planning Committee Notes
Thursday, February 18, 2016
5-5:35 p.m. 

Conference Call
Meeting Participants:
Drew Faulkner

Stacey Adams

Ann Stratte

Kari Barrett

Meeting Notes:

· Planning Committee Calls/Timeline Document
Drew mentioned that she will remind Planning Chairs of the importance of reading the planning call meeting minutes even if they don’t attend the meetings.  She also mentioned that Kari has created a planning document timeline, which has been sent to all the Chairs.  Chairs should plan to take responsibility to read and keep on top of their sections in the timeline.  The purpose of the document is to keep us flowing and on track.  When deadlines are met, missed, or exceeded, Chairs should be sure to communicate this back to Kari and Drew prior to or during the planning calls so that Kari can keep the timeline listing current and that in instances of missed deadlines, assistance may be provided as needed.
· Planning Committee Organization Update
Drew announced that Rosa Mendoza has agreed to come on the Planning Committee as a Co-Chair of the Hospitality/Registration Committee.  There are efforts underway to find a Co-Chair to work with Rosa, however the Planning Committee has agreed to suspend all requests of Chapter members related to the Annual Conference until after the March Women in Gastronomy (WIG) event due to the high level of Chapter involvement in WIG and the need to focus efforts on a successful symposium at this time. 

· LDEI Board Update
The LEDI Board conference call was attended by Ann in February.  There are a few areas where the Board has not given a full green light to move forward.  One issue is the conference logo, which the Board has asked to further design.  Planning members agreed to let the Board go forward with taking ownership of a revised design.  

The other area is the Friday night venue.  The Board would like more specifics on the financials for the event before we fully commit.  We will continue to work with the Board to confirm plans.

On the issue of tours, the Board is firm that they want only one full day tour along with a number of half day tours offered.  Given this limitation, choices will need to be made to pare down the full day tour list.   One suggestion is to work to shorten some of the existing tour ideas, if possible.  Drew will reach out to Katherine to discuss this further and figure out a path forward.  

· Committee Reports:

Educational Programs Committee:

Stacey reported that work has been done to preliminarily identify potential speakers or session coordinators from the Chapter membership.  Stacy has pulled together an educational sessions document that can be shared with the folks we might want to approach but will be held until after WIG for the reasons given previously in the notes.

Drew has also talked with the Smithsonian Food History Weekend representatives to let them know that we will share our educational topics with them at the same time we share with our members so that we might be able to coordinate with them on potential speakers.  

· Additional Information:

Drew reported that we are still waiting to hear from the White House on Michelle Obama’s potential involvement as a keynote speaker.  In addition, Drew and Kari will be working with Katherine on a write-up for the LDEI Spring Quarterly to promote the conference.   
Adjourn
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